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As the Honourable Member of Parliament rightly points out, it is well established knowledge within the EULEX mission and the crisis management structures in the EEAS that successful investigation and prosecution of serious forms of crime and, in particular, war crimes committed in the region, rely to a large extent on the provisions of witness protection and in some cases relocation abroad of witnesses coming forward.
Kosovo has recently established a Witness Protection Unit within the Kosovo Police, but it is not operational yet, does not have a witness protection or relocation programme, lacks mechanisms for financial autonomy and has no equipment whatsoever. From a juridical cooperation point of view, Kosovo needs concluding regional or international agreements in the field of witness protection, and reinforce its legal framework. To this aim, there are efforts being made in building a comprehensive witness protection framework in Kosovo. The EU funded multi-beneficiary project WINPRO provided guidance to the Kosovo Police to set up the newly established Witness Protection Unit, and it is currently actively assisting in the establishment of agreed job description criteria and recruitment methodology. WINPRO with the assistance of the Police Service of Northern Ireland developed a comprehensive job description and gave practical help in the identification of suitable candidates for recruitment to the unit and a process of staff selection.
Furthermore, a draft law on witness protection, partially drafted by EULEX, is currently being prepared by the Kosovo authorities and it is expected to be deliberated in the Kosovo Assembly shortly. The Kosovo authorities, with the assistance of EULEX, the EU funded WINPRO Team, and the Organisation for Security Cooperation in Europe (OSCE), are in the process of making the newly established Witness Protection Unit operational, thus strengthening Kosovo's own capacity in this area. The current Kosovo Criminal Procedure Code does contain some limited provisions for witness protection in the context of giving evidence; efforts are ongoing to strengthen these provisions. 
In the meantime, EULEX has developed a highly professional witness security unit, able to offer protection to witnesses and where appropriate seek relocation out of Kosovo. Experience has shown that the mission is capable of handling high level and sensitive cases involving protected witnesses. In the short to medium term, EULEX will continue to handle protected witnesses, until such time as Kosovo has its own competent, sustainable and reliable capacity for protecting witnesses. This gradual and long term process will require a strong mentoring, monitoring and advising role by the EULEX mission. 

